

Forældrebrev 2

Dear parents

I am your child's guidance counsellor. I am contacting you again as, according to our information, we still have no registration in respect of your child's activities since – see date in the letter, in Danish, delivered to your electronic postbox (e-boks).

Thus, I still do not know whether your child is in the process of training/obtaining an education, attending a job or otherwise occupied.

In my capacity as your child's counsellor, I would like to request information about your child's activity.

You can contact me in various ways:

- You can call me, using the telephone number stated in the letter, in Danish, you have received in your e-boks.
- You can fill in the form by clicking the link below ung.unoung.dk/uu/101206/svar
- You can send digital post via our website: <u>www.uu.kk.dk</u>. Click the link "Send sikker post" (send secure post).

If your child is not occupied by any activity, we can set up a meeting to discuss opportunities for commencing an education or becoming otherwise occupied.

Would you please contact me – at the latest on the date stated in the letter, in Danish, you have received in your e-boks.

All young people between the ages of 15 and 17 have an obligation to be enrolled on some course of education or to be in employment.

Should the young person not have commenced education or employment, the municipality shall be entitled to discontinue the payment of youth benefits.

In particular circumstances, a young person may be exempt from compulsory education or the obligation to work.

You can learn more about these provisions, set out in Pligtbekendtgørelsen (the Danish Consolidation Act on Compulsory Education, Employment or any Other Activity), on: www.retsinformation.dk/eli/lta/2019/1014 (in the Danish language only).

Please contact me if you have any questions.

With kind regards,

Your child's guidance counsellor (youth-guidance-unit (UU) counsellor)

